
From: Alan Kelly <alan@gui.ie>  

Sent: 24 March 2020 17:20 

To: Communications Department <comms@gui.ie> 

Subject: GUI & ILGU Recommend Golf Clubs & Facilities To Close  

 

To: Club Communication Officers 

FAO: All members, officials, staff 

 

GUI & ILGU Recommend Golf Clubs & Facilities To Close  

 

Urgent response requires all golf clubs, courses and facilities to close 

 

Following the recent announcements by the UK and Irish Governments in relation to the 

coronavirus pandemic, the GUI and ILGU recommend that all golf clubs, practice facilities and 

courses across the island close with immediate effect until April 19th 2020. 

 

While golf is an outdoor sport that allows players to exercise in the fresh air, the message is clear. 

People must stay at home to help to contain the spread of COVID-19.  

 

The Unions recognise the need clubs may have for business support at this time. We will monitor 

options available and engage with the relevant sporting bodies in due course to make 

representations for our member clubs. 

 

We know that these decisions are difficult ones to make, but right now, it is our shared 

responsibility to prioritise the health of our local communities by working together to follow the 

respective Government guidelines. In doing so, this will ensure that we get the opportunity to play 

the game that we all love as soon as it is safe to do so. 

 

For security and essential maintenance purposes, greenkeeping staff can still attend work. All work 

must be carried out in strict accordance with government guidelines on physical (social) distancing. 

Clubs should divide course staff into two teams where possible and if one becomes unavailable, the 

other team will still be okay to work. 

 

You will appreciate that this is a very fluid situation with new developments almost daily. We will 

continue to liaise with the appropriate authorities, and will ensure that our clubs are kept informed 

as to recommended best practice at all times. 

 

HSE: http://www.hse.ie  or PHANI:  https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/  
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Alan Kelly 

Communications & Academy Manager 

Golfing Union of Ireland 

 

MPRII, Dip. ESA. MIAPR 

 

A: Carton Demesne | Maynooth | Co Kildare | W23 R8C6 | Ireland?T: +353 (0)1 5054000 | M: +353 (0)870 679 879 | W: www.golfnet.ie  | W: 

www.bettergolf.ie 

 

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential, commercially sensitive 

and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by 

persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited and may be unlawful. The Golfing Union of Ireland accepts no liability for actions 

or effects based on the prohibited usage of this information.   The Golfing Union of Ireland is neither liable for the proper and complete 

transmission of the information contained in this communication nor for any delay in its receipt. If you received this in error, please contact the 

sender and delete the material from any computer. 
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